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Liberty Deepwater Port would receive 
and transfer natural gas from purpose- 
build LNG regasification vessels 
(LNGRVs) with a total cargo tank 
capacity of approximately 145,000 m3. 
The vessels would be equipped to 
vaporize LNG cargo to natural gas 
through onboard closed loop 
vaporization systems and to odorize and 
meter gas for send-out by means of a 
Submerged Turret LoadingTM (STL) 
buoy system. When the vessels are not 
present, the buoy would be submerged 
on a special landing pad on the seafloor, 
100–120 feet below the sea surface. The 
top of the buoy would be approximately 
50–70 feet below the surface of the 
water. 

Liberty Deepwater Port would consist 
of up to four STL Buoy systems. Each 
buoy system would connect to an 18- 
inch diameter pipeline, called a Lateral, 
at a pipeline end manifold (PLEM) 
installed on the seafloor. The Laterals 
would be approximately 0.6 miles to 1 
mile in length. Natural gas would flow 
through each Lateral to the 36-inch 
diameter, 44.37 mile long Offshore 
Pipeline. The Offshore Pipeline would 
connect to a 36-inch diameter, 9.2 mile 
long Onshore Pipeline that would 
traverse through Perth Amboy, 
Woodbridge and Carteret in Middlesex 
County, New Jersey and terminate in 
Linden, Union County, New Jersey. The 
Onshore Pipeline would connect to 
Transco and TETCO pipeline systems. 

The Liberty Deepwater Port would be 
installed in two phases, with the first 
two STL Buoy systems and 
accompanying onshore and offshore 
pipeline infrastructure proposed to be 
installed and operational by the end of 
2013. The second phase, consisting of 
an additional pair of STL Buoy systems 
and associated Laterals, would be 
constructed at a later date. 

The Offshore Pipeline ultimately used 
by four STL Buoy systems will have a 
delivery capacity of approximately 2.4 
billion cubic feet per day (bcf/d) of 
natural gas. Each LNGRV will have an 
average natural gas delivery capacity of 
600 million cubic feet per day (MMcf/ 
d) with a maximum capacity of 750 
MMcf/d. 

Liberty Natural Gas LLC is currently 
seeking Federal Energy Regulatory 
Commission (FERC) approval for the 
onshore pipelines. As required by FERC 
regulations, FERC will also maintain a 
docket for the FERC portion of the 
project. The docket number is CP11–10. 
The filing may also be viewed on the 
Web at http://www.ferc.gov using the 
‘‘eLibrary’’ link. Enter the docket number 
excluding the last three digits in the 
docket number field to access the 

document. For assistance, call (866) 
208–3767 or TYY, (202) 502–8659. 

In addition, the deepwater port 
pipelines and structures, such as the 
STL moorings, may require permits 
under Section 404 of the Clean Water 
Act and Section 10 of the Rivers and 
Harbors Act, which are administered by 
the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
(USACE). 

Liberty Deepwater Port may also 
require permits from the Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) pursuant to the 
provisions of the Clean Air Act, as 
amended, and the Clean Water Act, as 
amended. 

The offshore and onshore pipelines 
will be included in the National 
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) 
review as part of the deepwater port 
application process. FERC, EPA, and the 
USACE, among others, are cooperating 
agencies and will assist in the NEPA 
process as described in 40 CFR 1501.6; 
will be participating in the scoping 
meetings; and will incorporate the EIS 
into their permitting processes. 
Comments sent to the FERC docket, or 
to the EPA or USACE, will be 
incorporated into the DOT docket and 
considered as the EIS is developed to 
ensure consistency with the NEPA 
Process. 

Should a license be issued, 
construction of the deepwater port 
would be expected to take 
approximately 18 months over a two- 
year period with startup of commercial 
operations following construction. The 
deepwater port would be designed, 
constructed and operated in accordance 
with applicable codes and standards. 

Privacy Act 

The electronic form of all comments 
received into the Federal Docket 
Management System can be searched by 
the name of the individual submitting 
the comment (or signing the comment, 
if submitted on behalf of an association, 
business, labor union, etc.). The DOT 
Privacy Act Statement can be viewed in 
the Federal Register published on April 
11, 2000 (Volume 65, Number 70, pages 
19477–78) or you may visit http:// 
www.regulations.gov. Authority 49 CFR 
1.66. 

Dated: November 9, 2010. 

By Order of the Maritime Administrator. 

Christine Gurland, 
Secretary, Maritime Administration. 
[FR Doc. 2010–28881 Filed 11–16–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE P 

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

Federal Highway Administration 

Termination of Environmental Review 
Process Cities of Chesapeake and 
Virginia Beach, VA 

AGENCY: Federal Highway 
Administration (FHWA), DOT. 
ACTION: Termination of environmental 
review process for Southeastern 
Parkway and Greenbelt. 

SUMMARY: The FHWA is issuing this 
notice to advise the public that the 
environmental review process for 
proposed Southeastern Parkway and 
Greenbelt in the Cities of Chesapeake 
and Virginia Beach, Virginia, is 
terminated. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Mr. 
Edward Sundra, Planning and 
Environment Team Leader, FHWA 
Virginia Division Office, (804) 775– 
3320, Edward.Sundra@dot.gov, 400 
North 8th Street, Suite 750, Richmond, 
VA 23219–4825. Sharon Vaughn-Fair, 
Assistant Chief Counsel, FHWA Eastern 
Legal Services Division, (410) 962–2544, 
Sharon.Vaughn-Fair@dot.gov, 10 S. 
Howard Street, Suite 4000, Baltimore, 
MD 21201. Office hours are from 7:45 
a.m. to 4:15 p.m., e.t., Monday through 
Friday, except Federal holidays. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Electronic 
Access: 

An electronic copy of this notice may 
be downloaded from the Office of the 
Federal Register’s home page at http:// 
www.archives.gov and the Government 
Printing Office’s Web site at http:// 
www.access.gpo.gov. 

Background: 
The FHWA is terminating the 

environmental review process for the 
proposed Southeastern Parkway and 
Greenbelt. This notice terminates the 
environmental process that began when 
the notice of intent was published in the 
Federal Register on Wednesday 
December 24, 2003, at 68 FR 74698. A 
Draft Environmental Impact Statement 
(EIS) was prepared for this project and 
a Notice of Availability was published 
in the Federal Register on June 10, 
2005, at 70 FR 33901. 

The identified preferred alternative 
for the proposed project would result in 
a net wetland loss of over 170 acres. 
There is significant resource agency 
opposition to the proposed project. The 
United States Army Corps of Engineers 
have expressed serious concern in their 
July 22, 2005, comment letter on the 
Draft EIS and in subsequent 
coordination meetings. An 
Environmentally Unsatisfactory rating 
was issued by the United States 
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Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
on July 29, 2005. In a February 11, 2009, 
letter to FHWA, EPA stated that ‘‘even 
the best mitigation may not be able to 
adequately compensate for the 
environmental harm expected.’’ 

Following further coordination with 
the appropriate resource agencies, 
FHWA has concluded that, pursuant to 
23 CFR 771.133, it has no reasonable 
assurance that the requirements of 
Section 404 of the Clean Water Act can 
be met for the project as proposed. 
Therefore a determination has been 
made thereby to terminate the 
environmental review process. 

Authority: 23 CFR 771.133. 

Issued on: November 10, 2010. 
Victor M. Mendez, 
Administrator. 
[FR Doc. 2010–28880 Filed 11–16–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4910–22–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

November 10, 2010. 
The Department of the Treasury will 

submit the following public information 
collection requirement to OMB for 
review and clearance under the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, 
Public Law 104–13 on or after the date 
of publication of this notice. A copy of 
the submission may be obtained by 
calling the Treasury Bureau Clearance 
Officer listed. Comments regarding 
these information collections should be 
addressed to the OMB reviewer listed 
and to the Treasury PRA Clearance 
Officer, Department of the Treasury, 
1750 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW., Suite 
11010, Washington, DC 20220. 
DATES: Written comments should be 
received on or before December 17, 2010 
to be assured of consideration. 

Financial Management Service (FMS) 

OMB Number: 1510–0059. 
Type of Review: Extension without 

change to a currently approved 
collection. 

Title: Authorization Agreement for 
Preauthorized Payment. 

Form: SF–5510. 
Abstract: Preauthorized payment is 

used by remitters (individuals and 
corporations) to authorize electronic 
funds transfers from the bank accounts 
maintained at financial institutions for 
government agencies to collect monies. 

Respondents: Individuals and 
households. 

Estimated Total Burden Hours: 25,000 
hours. 

Bureau Clearance Officer: Wesley 
Powe, Financial Management Service, 
3700 East West Highway, Room 144, 
Hyattsville, MD 20782; (202) 874–8936. 

OMB Reviewer: Shagufta Ahmed, 
Office of Management and Budget, New 
Executive Office Building, Room 10235, 
Washington, DC 20503; (202) 395–7873. 

Dawn D. Wolfgang, 
Treasury PRA Clearance Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2010–28970 Filed 11–16–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4810–35–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY 

Office of Foreign Assets Control 

Additional Designation of Entities 
Pursuant to Executive Order 13382 

AGENCY: Office of Foreign Assets 
Control, Treasury. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Treasury Department’s 
Office of Foreign Assets Control 
(‘‘OFAC’’) is publishing the names of 37 
newly-designated entities and 5 newly- 
designated individuals whose property 
and interests in property are blocked 
pursuant to Executive Order 13382 of 
June 28, 2005, ‘‘Blocking Property of 
Weapons of Mass Destruction 
Proliferators and Their Supporters.’’ 
DATES: The designation by the Director 
of OFAC of the 37 entities and 5 
individuals identified in this notice 
pursuant to Executive Order 13382 is 
effective on October 27, 2010. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Assistant Director, Compliance 
Outreach & Implementation, Office of 
Foreign Assets Control, Department of 
the Treasury, Washington, DC 20220, 
tel.: 202/622–2490. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Electronic and Facsimile Availability 
This document and additional 

information concerning OFAC are 
available from OFAC’s Web site (http:// 
www.treas.gov/offices/enforcement/ 
ofac) or via facsimile through a 24-hour 
fax-on demand service, tel.: (202) 622– 
0077. 

Background 
On June 28, 2005, the President, 

invoking the authority, inter alia, of the 
International Emergency Economic 
Powers Act (50 U.S.C. 1701–1706) 
(‘‘IEEPA’’), issued Executive Order 
13382 (70 FR 38567, July 1, 2005) (the 
‘‘Order’’), effective at 12:01 a.m. eastern 
daylight time on June 29, 2005. In the 
Order, the President took additional 
steps with respect to the national 
emergency described and declared in 

Executive Order 12938 of November 14, 
1994, regarding the proliferation of 
weapons of mass destruction and the 
means of delivering them. 

Section 1 of the Order blocks, with 
certain exceptions, all property and 
interests in property that are in the 
United States, or that hereafter come 
within the United States or that are or 
hereafter come within the possession or 
control of United States persons, of: (1) 
The persons listed in the Annex to the 
Order; (2) any foreign person 
determined by the Secretary of State, in 
consultation with the Secretary of the 
Treasury, the Attorney General, and 
other relevant agencies, to have 
engaged, or attempted to engage, in 
activities or transactions that have 
materially contributed to, or pose a risk 
of materially contributing to, the 
proliferation of weapons of mass 
destruction or their means of delivery 
(including missiles capable of delivering 
such weapons), including any efforts to 
manufacture, acquire, possess, develop, 
transport, transfer or use such items, by 
any person or foreign country of 
proliferation concern; (3) any person 
determined by the Secretary of the 
Treasury, in consultation with the 
Secretary of State, the Attorney General, 
and other relevant agencies, to have 
provided, or attempted to provide, 
financial, material, technological or 
other support for, or goods or services 
in support of, any activity or transaction 
described in clause (2) above or any 
person whose property and interests in 
property are blocked pursuant to the 
Order; and (4) any person determined 
by the Secretary of the Treasury, in 
consultation with the Secretary of State, 
the Attorney General, and other relevant 
agencies, to be owned or controlled by, 
or acting or purporting to act for or on 
behalf of, directly or indirectly, any 
person whose property and interests in 
property are blocked pursuant to the 
Order. 

On October 27, 2010, the Director of 
OFAC, in consultation with the 
Departments of State, Justice, and other 
relevant agencies, designated 37 entities 
and 5 individuals whose property and 
interests in property are blocked 
pursuant to Executive Order 13382. 

The list of additional designees is as 
follows: 

Entities 
1. DARYA CAPITAL 

ADMINISTRATION GMBH, 
Schottweg 6, Hamburg 22087, 
Germany; Business Registration 
Document #HRB94311 (Germany) 
issued 21 Jul 2005 [NPWMD] 

2. EIGHTH OCEAN 
ADMINISTRATION GMBH, 
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